Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
Monday, November 14, 2005

8:30 AM, 245 POT

Present: Leonidas Bachas, Mike Bardo, Janet Eldred, Don Gross, Phil Harling, Steven Hoch, Brandon Look, Keith MacAdam, Brian Rymond, and Kirsten Turner

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM.
1) The minutes from November 7, 2005 were approved, as amended.
2) The committee continued its discussion regarding College-wide criteria for promotion to senior lecturer.  By 6 to 0, the committee voted for the following criteria: (1) terminal degree or comparable professional accomplishments in field of instruction; (2) five years of continuous service as a full-time lecturer or equivalent teaching experience; (3) departmental faculty (T/TT) approval; and (4) any additional criteria established by the department.  
3) The committee discussed the possibility of endorsing a College statement against the over-reliance of lecturers.  Janet Eldred will draft a statement and submit to the committee for further consideration.  
4) Dean Hoch updated the committee on the Council of Chairs discussion regarding the tenure and promotion requirement of regional and/or national recognition (see University AR).  A College statement on promotion and tenure, which would supplement current departmental statements, will be drafted to clarify expectations as regards national recognition as well as provide a clearer definition of field of assignment.

5) Dean Hoch recounted to the committee the Council of Chairs discussion regarding the faculty salary policy.  The Chairs concurred with the Executive Committee that the FY 05 salary policy should be: 50% from the matrix rating; 25% left to the discretion of the department chair; and 25% left to the discretion of the dean.  
The committee continued its discussion that in principle the College should work to address the salary inequities currently found among the College’s sixteen departments.  Leonidas Bachas will offer additional data at next week’s meeting to further explore the feasibility of addressing these inequities.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:32 AM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Kirsten Turner

